
The Grade 11 History 
course is a required 
course for gradua-
tion for all New 
Brunswick students 
in the Anglophone 
system.  

 

 It is intended to in-
troduce students to 
the modern world—
particularly the last 
300 years—with a 
focus on “the 
West” (Europe and 
North America).   
Each unit will also  
make connections to 
modern events to 
help students better 
understand the past. 

 

To be an active citi-
zen you must have 
an understanding of 
the forces that have 
shaped our past and 
present. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unit One: Rights and 
Revolution 

 The French  

        Revolution 

 The Industrial 
Revolution 

Unit Two: War and 
Violence 

 Nationalism and 
Negotiation 

 Destruction and 
Disillusionment 

Unit Three: Triumph 
and Tragedy 

 Totalitarianism and 
Total War (The 
Second World 
War) 

 Crimes Against 
Humanity 

 War by Proxy 

The Course at a Glance 

M A K I N G  T H E  
G R A D E  

 Course Work 70% 

 Final Exam 30% 

 

This course requires an 
open mind, mature 
and thoughtful discus-
sion and respect for 
others.  You will be ex-
pected to read, write, 
participate and think 
critically. 

 

All assignments are to 
be completed in a 
timely fashion.  PLA-
GIARISM/CHEATING 
will result in a mark of 
0. 

What should we know after studying history?  

What should we be able to do with our knowledge? 

History is not about 
memorizing dates and 
facts—any students with 
a cell phone can look 
those up!  Instead it is 
about being able to use 
what you know!  You 
should be able to:  

 Establish historical 
significance 

 Use primary source 
evidence 

 Identify continuity 
and change 

 

 Analyze cause and 
consequence 

 Take historical per-
spectives 

 Understand moral 
dimensions of his-
tory 
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Human Rights 

Causes of Revolution 

New Ideas 

Industrialization 

Power Relationships 

Nationalism 

The Holocaust 

Duck and Cover 

IMPORTANT THEMES  
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ments to the business. Sales figures or 

earnings will show how your business is 

growing. 

Some newsletters include a column that 

is up-

dated 

every 

issue, for 

instance, 

an advice 

column, a 

book 

review, a 

letter 

from the president, or an editorial. You 

can also profile new employees or top 

customers or vendors. 

This story can fit 100-150 words. 

The subject matter that appears in news-

letters is virtually endless. You can 

include stories that focus on current 

technologies or innovations in 

your field. 

You may also want to note busi-

ness or economic trends, or make 

predictions for your customers or 

clients. 

If the newsletter is distributed 

internally, you might comment 

upon new procedures or improve-

This story can fit 150-200 words. 

One benefit of using your newsletter as 

a promotional tool is that you can reuse 

content from other marketing materials, 

such as press releases, market studies, 

and reports. 

While your main goal of distributing a 

newsletter might be to sell your product 

or service, the key to a successful news-

letter is making it useful to your readers. 

A great way to add useful content to 

your newsletter is to develop and write 

your own articles, or include a calendar 

of upcoming events or a special offer 

that promotes a new product. 

You can also research articles or find 

“filler” articles by accessing the World 

Wide Web. You can write about a vari-

ety of topics but try to keep your articles 

short. 

Much of the content you 

put in your newsletter 

can also be used for your 

Web site. Microsoft Pub-

lisher offers a simple 

way to convert your 

newsletter to a Web pub-

lication. So, when you’re 

finished writing your 

newsletter, convert it to a 

Web site and post it. 

Once you have chosen an image, place 

it close to the article. Be sure to place 

the caption of the image near the image. 

This story can fit 75-125 words. 

Selecting pictures or graphics is an im-

portant part of adding content to your 

newsletter. 

Think about your article and ask your-

self if the picture supports or enhances 

the message you’re trying to convey. 

Avoid selecting images that appear to 

be out of context. 

Microsoft Publisher includes thousands 

of clip art images from which you can 

choose and import into your newsletter. 

There are also several tools you can use 

to draw shapes and symbols. 

Inside Story Headline 

Inside Story Headline 

Inside Story Headline 

Caption describing picture or graphic. 

Caption describing picture or 

graphic. 

“To catch the reader's 

attention, place an interesting 

sentence or quote from the 

story here.” 
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predictions for your customers or cli-

ents. 

If the newsletter is 

distributed inter-

nally, you might 

comment upon new 

procedures or im-

provements to the 

business. Sales 

figures or earnings 

will show how your 

business is growing. 

Some newsletters include a column that 

is updated every issue, for instance, an 

advice column, a book review, a letter 

from the president, or an editorial. You 

can also profile new employees or top 

customers or vendors. 

This story can fit 100-150 words. 

The subject matter that 

appears in newsletters is 

virtually endless. You 

can include stories that 

focus on current tech-

nologies or innovations 

in your field. 

You may also want to 

note business or eco-

nomic trends, or make 

This story can fit 150-200 words. 

One benefit of using your newsletter as 

a promotional tool is that you can reuse 

content from other marketing materials, 

such as press releases, market studies, 

and reports. 

While your main goal of distributing a 

newsletter might be to sell your product 

or service, the key to a successful news-

letter is making it useful to your readers. 

A great way to add useful content to 

your newsletter is to develop and write 

your own articles, or include a calendar 

of upcoming events or a special offer 

that promotes a new product. 

You can also research articles or find 

“filler” articles by accessing the World 

Wide Web. You can write about a vari-

ety of topics but try to keep your articles 

short. 

Much of the content you put in your 

newsletter can also be used for your 

Web site. Microsoft Publisher offers a 

simple way to convert your newsletter 

to a Web publication. So, 

when you’re finished writ-

ing your newsletter, con-

vert it to a Web site and 

post it. 

Once you have chosen an 

image, place it close to 

the article. Be sure to 

place the caption of the 

image near the image. 

This story can fit 75-125 words. 

Selecting pictures or graphics is an im-

portant part of adding content to your 

newsletter. 

Think about your article and ask your-

self if the picture supports or enhances 

the message you’re trying to convey. 

Avoid selecting images that appear to 

be out of context. 

Microsoft Publisher includes thousands 

of clip art images from which you can 

choose and import into your newsletter. 

There are also several tools you can use 

to draw shapes and symbols. 

Inside Story Headline 

Inside Story Headline 

Inside Story Headline 

Caption describing picture or graphic. 

Caption describing picture or 

graphic. 

“To catch the reader's 

attention, place an interesting 

sentence or quote from the 

story here.” 



This would be a good place to insert a short paragraph about your organization. It 

might include the purpose of the organization, its mission, founding date, and a brief 

history. You could also include a brief list of the types of products, services, or pro-

grams your organization offers, the geographic area covered (for example, western 

U.S. or European markets), and a profile of the types of customers or members served.  

It would also be useful to include a contact name for readers who want more informa-

tion about the organization. 

1st Prize:  $2500 Travel Voucher 

2nd Prize: NBLCC Gift Card 

3rd Prize: 10 Tanning Sessions 
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vices, you can include a 

listing of those here. You 

may want to refer your read-

ers to any other forms of 

communication that you’ve 

created for your organiza-

tion. 

You can also use this space 

to remind readers to mark 

their calendars for a regular 

event, such as a breakfast 

meeting for vendors every 

third Tuesday of the month, 

or a biannual charity auc-

tion. 

This story can fit 175-225 

words. 

If your newsletter is folded 

and mailed, this story will 

appear on the back. So, it’s a 

good idea to make it easy to 

read at a glance. 

A question and answer ses-

sion is a good way to 

quickly capture the attention 

of readers. You can either 

compile questions that 

you’ve received since the 

last edition or you can sum-

marize some generic ques-

tions that are frequently 

asked about your organiza-

tion. 

A listing of names and titles 

of managers in your organi-

zation is a good way to give 

your newsletter a personal 

touch. If your organization 

is small, you may want to 

list the names of all employ-

ees. 

If you have any prices of 

standard products or ser-

If space is available, this is a 

good place to insert a clip art 

image or some other 

graphic. 

Back Page Story Headline 

  

  

Caption describing picture or graphic. 

We’re on the Web! 

example.com 


